
 

Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council meeting of 25 September 2003 

11. REPORT OF THE ENVIRONMENT AND TRAFFIC WORKING PARTY – 19 AUGUST 2003 
 
 11.1 Bridle Path Road Bus Stop 
 
  The Board considered a report seeking its approval to move the bus stop currently situated 

outside Heathcote Valley School on Bridle Path Road. 
 
  The Board resolved: 
 
 1. That the existing bus stop on the west side of Bridle Path Road commencing at a point 

113 metres from its intersection with Rollin Street and extending in a southerly direction 
for a distance of 17 metres be removed. 

 
 2. That a bus stop be installed on the west side of Bridle Path Road commencing at a point 

70.5 metres from its intersection with Rollin Street and extending in a southerly direction 
for a distance of 17 metres. 

 
 11.2 Landscape upgrade at the corner of Waltham Road and Moorhouse Avenue 
 
  The Board considered a report on the proposed landscape upgrade at the corner of 

Waltham Road and Moorhouse Avenue. 
 
  The Board resolved that an updated draft landscape plan for the corner of Waltham Road and 

Moorhouse Avenue be referred to the Environment and Traffic Committee with power to act to 
approve the plan for consultation. 

 
 11.3 Correspondence: Sumner Rugby Football Club 
 
  The Board considered letters from the Sumner Rugby Football Club and five other organisations 

registering support for David Cox’s proposal to use the area within the proposed Barnett Park 
flood detention basin for sports fields. 

 
  The Board resolved:  
 
 1. That information contained in a previous Council report regarding usage of land acquired 

by the Council adjacent to the Tunnel Road in Heathcote be reported to the Environment 
and Traffic Committee. 

 
 2. That a letter be sent to the Sumner Rugby Football Club (copied to the other five 

organisations) stating that the Board: 
 
 (a) Is aware of the lack of sports fields in the area. 
 
 (b) Anticipates that this shortage will be addressed when the sports fields in the 

proposed Heathcote Valley plan are established and that once these fields are 
operational the Board may be in a more favourable position to re-evaluate the need 
for further sports grounds in the area. 

 
 3. That the Board consider making submissions to the Heathcote Valley proposals regarding 

the provision of additional sports fields. 
 
 4. That it be investigated whether junior sports fields could be created in Barnett Park in the 

area where the proposed flood detention basin is to be situated. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


